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     Dr. M. L. G. Gonzalez Charter School students to learn online  
from August 13-Sept. 4, 2020 

During this difficult time and the level of COVID19 cases in Corpus Christi our school will 
provide remote instruction and teacher made instructional packets for our students commencing 
on the first day of school, Thursday, August 13th, 2020 through Friday, September 4th, 2020. 
Texas State Officials, Local Officials and the TEA has allowed schools in Texas to offer this 
instructional flexibility as a way to help maintain student, staff and parent safety.  
 
Classroom/ face to face instruction will be provided beginning Tuesday, September 8th, with 
remote instruction remaining as an option for parents that still do not want their child/children to 
return to a face to a face classroom setting. If you, the parent or your child/children need 
technical assistance with online learning please feel free to contact the school and we will be 
more than glad to provide assistance. 
 
Every child enrolled in our school will be provided with an IPAD and a Hotspot (per family) if 
their household does not have internet capability that the student can use in order to complete 
their daily assignments. Please keep in mind that the IPADs and the Hotspots are being checked 
out to the parent/child and must be returned when face to face instruction begins with the 
students, unless the parent is opting to have their child continue with remote learning, then the 
IPAD and Hotspot will be turned in at the end of the student need for the equipment. If the 
IPADs or Hotspots are lost, stolen or broken the parent will be required to pay the 
replacement cost of lost item/items. Parents will be contacted before school begins and 
provided a pick-up date and time to come to the school to pick up the instructional packets, 
IPADS and a Hotspot if one is needed. If you have internet capabilities at home please do 
not request a Hotspot, we do not have a device for every child in our school. 
 
Remote instruction will include live and recorded formats, which will be determined by the 
grade level teachers and the campus administration. Online instructional programs will also be 
utilized for daily instruction. Daily work/assignments must be completed and submitted on a 
daily basis in order to receive a daily grade for the assignment. A numerical grade will be given 
for all assignments or as best suited for the course.  
 
Attendance will be taken daily by the teachers or a staff member so that we may count a student 
present for the day! It is imperative that we have a contact phone number, an email address for 
the parent etc. in order to make daily contact to establish your child’s daily attendance. Teachers 
may also use a “Zoom” platform at a particular time of the day for every child to log in and this 
may also be the manner in which attendance and daily contact with the students may be 
established. The teachers/staff will be contacting parents and students to discuss their 
expectations for attendance procedures and daily instructional delivery when school begins and 
throughout the 4 week period.  
Please be safe and help our community get back on its feet by practicing safety standards! 

Dee Dee Bernal, Superintendent 
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Corpus Christi, TX  78416 
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